
 
Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time                 September 25, 2022 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Father Bruno OSB 

 Parochial Administrator 

R: 426-7125 C: 507-217-3054 

sengudibird@hotmail.com 

Danette Polzin 

Office Manager  

507-426-7739  

ffgw@centurytel.net  

Kellie Sloot 

Area Religious Ed Coordinator 

C: 320-583-6755 

yesterdayskitchen@gmail.com 

AFC Office Hours: Monday-Thursday 8:00 am to 4:30 pm AFC Address:  All Saints AFC, PO Box C, Fairfax MN 55332 

AFC Website: www.allsaintsafc.org 

Diocese Website: www.dnu.org 

Join Flocknote by visiting flocknote.com/asafc or text allsaints4 to 84576 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COORDINATORS 

                  St. Andrew – Karen Guggisberg 507-426-7348            St. Willibrord – Genny Neyers 507-834-6659 

                                                                      St. Francis – Kellie Sloot 320-583-6755 

National Child Abuse Hotline:  1-800-422-4453 
 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION: 

Please contact Fr. Bruno at least six 

months ahead of time to plan and pre- 

pare for your wedding. No wedding date 

is final until approved by Fr. Bruno. 

 BAPTISMS: Please make arrangements 

for attending a baptism session with 

Father Bruno anywhere from one to two 

months prior to the date of the baptism of 

a child.    

 Catholic Charities of the Diocese 

of New Ulm: 

1-866-670-5163 
(Confidential Counseling Services and 

Referral Information) 

 

LITURGY SCHEDULE:   In case of a funeral a regular scheduled morning Mass will be canceled that day. 

Monday, September 26 NO MASS Private   +Fr Leo Dummer 

Tuesday, September 27 8:30 AM Fairfax   +Verna Ludewig 

Wednesday, September 28 8:30 AM Gibbon   +Mike Hartmann 

Thursday, September 29 8:30 AM Fairfax   +Elaine Inhoefer 

Friday, September 30 9:30 AM Winthrop   +Mary Boisvert 

Saturday, October 1 4:30 PM   Reconciliation prior to Mass 

 5:00 AM Fairfax   +Janet Peichel 

Sunday, October 2 8:00 AM Gibbon    +Francis Moldan 

   10:00 AM Winthrop   People of the All Saints Area Faith Community 

 12:30 PM Fairfax-Spanish Mass  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Area Faith Community  

   ll    ain s A 

 

S †

    
 St. Andrew's 

Fairfax, MN     

St. Willibrord's 

Gibbon, MN 

St. Francis de Sales  

Winthrop, MN 
†             †             

Readings for the Week of September 25, 2022 

Sunday:  Am 6:1a, 4-7/Ps 146:7, 8-9, 9-10 [1b]/ 

1 Tm 6:11-16/Lk 16:19-31  

Monday: Jb 1:6-22/Ps 17:1bcd, 2-3, 6-7/Lk 9:46-50  

Tuesday: Jb 3:1-3, 11-17, 20-23/Ps 88:2-3, 4-5, 6, 7-8/ 

Lk 9:51-56  

Wednesday: Jb 9:1-12, 14-16/Ps 88:10bc-11, 12-13, 14-15/ 

Lk 9:57-62  

Thursday: Dan 7:9-10, 13-14 or Rv 12:7-12a/Ps 138:1-2ab, 

2cde-3, 4-5/Jn 1:47-51  

Friday: Jb 38:1, 12-21; 40:3-5/Ps 139:1-3, 7-8, 9-10, 13-

14ab/Lk 10:13-16  

Saturday: Jb 42:1-3, 5-6, 12-17/Ps 119:66, 71, 75, 91, 125, 

130/Lk 10:17-24 

Next Sunday: Hb 1:2-3; 2:2-4/Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9/ 

2 Tm 1:6-8, 13-14/Lk 17:5-10 

    

 

 

Reflection Question for Twenty-Sixth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

Who is the "Lazarus" at my gate? What can I do for them 

this week? 
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                                                             AREA CALENDAR 

                                    AREA PARISH BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES         

Sept 25 Jeanette DeVlaeminck 

Sept 26 Don Huiras, Donald Forst, Dan Wersal 

Sept 27 Susan Schweiss, Rebecca & Joe Vos Anniv., Vincent Ewers Jr., Harold Holicky 

Sept 28 Genny Neyers, Michael & Fran Meyer Anniv. 

Sept 29 George & Mary Peichel Anniv., Marco & Graciela Puentes, Julie Serbus, Tina Weber, John Regner 

Sept 30 Jerry Pelzel, Ann Southworth, Alexis Rettig, Jay & Sandy Howe Anniv., Sandra Langhoff, 

              Jennifer Langemo, Michelle Oswald 

Oct    1 Mary Eckstein, Dave & Rondee Nosbush Anniv., Elyiana Hellendrung, Peter Nunez, Darla Stark, 

             Brooke Howe, Jesse & Maria Forstner Anniv. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US EACH WEEK ON WEDNESDAY AT 8:30 PM as we pray the Rosary live on Facebook on the 

All  Saints Area Faith Community page! 

FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE: ELECTRONIC GIVING OPTION! 

We are grateful for your support of the All Saints Area Faith Community. We are also exited to announce our 

online giving option at St. Andrew’s now. Our electronic giving program offers convenience for you in a safe 

and secure way. This online system enables you to make regular church offerings and other contributions without 

the need to write checks, carry cash or prepare envelopes. Please visit our website at allsaintsafc.org, click on the 

INFO tab, then in the drop-down box click on ON-LINE GIVING. This option has already been in place for 

St. Willibrord’s and St. Francis’s. 

 

 

Even the richest person cannot buy salvation.  This comes from being faithful to the Word of God. In a world in which so many 

people are poor, it can be easy to become accustomed to suffering.  We may accept it as the state of the world, and become 

hardened to the constant appeals for help that cross our path.  After all, we each have our own problems and our own financial 

constraints.  But there will always be people who have less than we do.  And the Gospel this week reminds us that Lazarus can 

be sitting at any door waiting for us to reach out and help him.  We pass him by at peril to our soul. 

“We think sometimes that poverty is only being hungry, naked and homeless. 

The poverty of being unwanted, unloved and uncared for is the greatest poverty. 

We must start in our own homes to remedy this kind of poverty. 

~St. Teresa of Kolkata 

When Jesus promised to be with us always, He wasn’t just talking symbolically. He meant that He would stay with us - Body, 

Blood, Soul and Divinity.  In fact, when we go to Mass, we meet Jesus, Himself, “truly, really and substantially contained” in 

Holy Communion (Catechism of the Catholic Church, #1374). Don’t miss a single Sunday Mass. He is there every time. 

Thank you to everyone who worked to prepare and serve the St. Francis pork chop supper and St. Willibrord meatball and ham 

dinner, sold raffle tickets, purchased dinners and tickets and supported the event in any way.  It was good to see parishioners and 

friends coming together to enjoy the day. 

The Installation Mass for Bishop Zielinski will be on Tuesday, September 27 at 1:00 p.m. at St. Mary’s Church in Sleepy 

Eye.  The Installation Mass will be livestreamed on the Diocesan website for everyone to view.  www.dnu.org.  

Rosary Procession 

There will be a Rosary Procession in Sleepy Eye on Sunday, October 2 at 7:00 P.M. beginning at Schoenstatt on the Lake and 

ending at St. Mary's Church in Sleepy Eye. There will be a shuttle bus available from the St Mary's parking lot to Schoenstatt 

on the Lake beginning at 6:30 P.M.  All are welcome! 

  

Fr. Bruno OSB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Please Remember in Prayer  

Frank Ziegler 

St. Andrew’s 
Casey O’Brien 

St. Francis de Sales 
Arvina Schweiss 

St. Andrew’s 

Judy Farrell 

St. Andrew’s 
Elsie Linsmeier 

St. Andrew 

Mary Schweiss 

St. Andrew’s 

Millie Forst 

St. Willibrord’s 

Lorraine Ravnaas 

St. Francis de Sales 

Adeline Roiger 

St. Andrew 

Pat Fahey 

St. Andrew’s 
Dory Schreiner 

St. Andrew’s 

Please remember in your prayers . . . 

Catherine Willegal who passed away on Tuesday, September 20th. Her mass of Christian 

Burial will be 11:00 am on Monday, September 26th, at St. Willibrord’s Catholic Church 

in Gibbon. Visitation will be from 4-6 pm on Sunday, September 25th, and continue from 

10-11 at the church. 

We offer our sympathy to the family. 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dnu.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C09ecf2148113455e810f08da8f52f599%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637979883729238270%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lLEow9tQThCtuRVey59KFAsi5F5qVSSjU85JluZqxFc%3D&reserved=0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=mL%2bs8lsQ&id=3F7D18396CF6652CD4A2E2956A4392D0E3C7DED2&thid=OIP.mL-s8lsQ-MH0baMK8kWg_QAAAA&mediaurl=https%3a%2f%2fi.pinimg.com%2f736x%2f69%2f9e%2f59%2f699e59d729f4580ae13fad610492bbf5--free-printables-clipart.jpg&exph=512&expw=367&q=praying+hands+clip+art&simid=608039331052194228&selectedIndex=259


 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROUS SUPPORT of the collection for The Catholic University of America! If you missed the 

collection, it’s not too late to give! 

THAT MAN IS YOU MEN’S PROGRAM will begin on Thursday, September 29th, at 5:45 am at CODE3 Bowling in Gibbon. 

Topic for 1st week will be All Things New. 

EUCHARISTIC HOLY HOUR –Sunday, October 2nd, at St. Willibrord’s, from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m.    Holy Hour will include the 

rosary, scripture readings, prayer, and time for silent meditation before the Blessed Sacrament.  Everyone welcome! 

PRIESTHOOD SUNDAY Today, September 25, 2022 has been chosen by the USA Council of SERRA International as a day to 

honor our priests.  Our priests play an indispensable yet mysterious role in mediating the sacred, of witnessing to the extraordinary in 

the special, yet ordinary moments of everyday life. How often do we really get to know our priests, and how often do we thank them 

for all they give us? Without the priesthood, there would be no Eucharist, and without the Eucharist, there would be no Catholic 

Church. Let us remember to say thank you to our priests often for all they do for us, and especially let us remember to pray for them 

every day!     “Grant them wisdom, let their minds be sober and watchful, so that they may be filled with works of healing and words 

of instruction. May they teach your people in meekness and serve you in holiness with an undivided mind and a willing soul. Amen.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW ULM CHURCH OF ST. MARY WILL BE HOLDING THEIR FALL FESTIVAL on Sunday, September 25th, from 10:00 

am – 12:30 pm. Rib Dinner - $18. Dine-in or Take-out. 

A VESPERS SERVICE (EVENING PRAYER) followed by a reception will take place on Monday, September 26th, 2022, at 6 p.m. 

at the Catholic of the Holy Trinity in New Ulm to welcome Bishop Zielinski. Everyone is welcome.  

AUGUSTANA LUTHERAN FALL BAZAAR AND BAKE SALE in Gibbon will be held on Saturday, October 1st, from 9:00-

1:00. Everyone welcome. 

                                            WEEKLY OFFERING  

 

 

                                                                                           
 

 

 

                

    

 

                                   

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

OUR AFC RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES begin on Wednesday, September 28th. Watch your mail, e-mail & the 

bulletin for information for registration information. 

 

 

 

 

 
St. Andrew’s St. Francis’s St. Willibrord’s 

Adult            1,688.00 4,420.00  435.00  

Loose/Youth Plate 45.00 127.00 175.00 

Religious Ed    

Maintenance/Building 600.00   

Votive Lights 34.00   

Catholic University 106.00  5.00 

Water Project    

Hall Rent  100.00  

TOTAL $2,473.00 $4,647.00 $615.00 

PRAY FOR OUR MILITARY: 

Please continue to pray for the 

following military personnel who are 

members of our parish families and are 

serving full time or active duty in the 

military: MSG William R. Schmidt, 

SSG Jeff Ziegler, Ryan E Lawrenz, 

SGT, Sgt. Chris Levinske, Amber 

Lindberg, Sgt Kenneth Coleman, SFC 

Timothy R. Green, Spc Adam 

Nosbush, Lt. Col. Steven Weber, 

Jackie Rieke and Pvt Jordan 

Lindmeyer, SGT Colin Jackson, CSM 

Rebecca (Zitzmann) Booker 

 

PRIESTHOOD SUNDAY will be celebrated on Sunday, September 25th.   Please help us thank Fr. Bruno for his service to 

our parish and area faith community, by joining us in the St. Willibrord’s social hall after our 8:00 a.m. Mass for a delicious 

brunch featuring breakfast burritos (a variety to suit your tastes), baked goods, rolls, fresh fruit and beverages.  There will be 

a free will donation going to Fr. Bruno’s India Water Filtration System need.   This is sponsored by the St. Willibrord’s 

Catholic United Financial group, and our area sales representative is Christa Shilling, FIC (call or text 701-730-0292, or 

email Christa at cschilling@catholicunited.org.  www.catholicunitedfinancial.org/rep-christa-schilling   Catholic United 

Financial is a member-owned, not-for-profit financial services company, connecting people of faith, protecting their future 

and generously impacting parishes, schools, and communities. 
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ST. WILLIBRORD’S – GIBBON 

Sunday, October 2nd-8:00 AM 

Lector: Jerome Petersen Dist: Grace Rubischko Servers: Sofia & Ella Nachreiner Ushers: Ron Klement, Roger Holm, Fred Jutz 

Gifts: Dean & Betty Schreiner Sacristan: Rose Forst 

Sunday, October 9th-8:00 AM 

Lector: Chuck/Ann Southworth Dist: Jeannine Grosam Servers: Abby & Kelly Willegal Ushers: Ron Klement, Roger Holm, Fred 

Jutz Gifts: George & Doris Schweiss Sacristan: Connie Tautges 

Sunday, October 16th-8:00 AM 

Lector: Amy Weber/Imani Prigge Dist: Rose Forst Servers: Kyler & Mirra Sjogren Ushers: Ron Klement, Roger Holm, Fred Jutz 

Gifts: Chuck & Ann Southworth Sacristan: Kathy Bruns 

 

St. Willibrord’s Catholic United Financial “Calendar Raffle Winner” of $100 for Week #26, goes to Jason Tupy, of Winthrop. 

Congratulations and thank you for your support! 

THANK YOU THANK YOU to Team Meatball and our many volunteers for another successful meatball bonanza.  We could not get 

it done without you.  A special thanks to Dave and Terry Theis for generously donating the pork again this year.  We may have to 

consider a lottery next year for the extra meatball sales. Thanks again, Lyle and Rose Forst-Meatball Chairs 

CCW FALL MEETING – Saturday morning, September 24th, 9 a.m. in the church social hall.  Coffee and rolls provided.  All 

women of the parish invited to participate! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. FRANCIS DE SALES – WINTHROP 

Sunday, October 2nd-10:00 AM 

Lector: Tyler & Emilee Stehr Eucharistic Ministers: Dennis Dording Servers: Lincoln McCue, Emilee Krueger, Blaise Krueger 

Gifts: Gary & Mary Renner Ushers: Tom & Sam Langhoff, Andrew Schmidt, Nick Krueger Money Counters: Karen 

Weitzenkamp, Brent Lang Sacristan: Pete & Marianne Machaiek 

Sunday, October 9th-10:00 AM 

Lector: Mary Nelson Eucharistic Ministers: Karen Weitzenkamp Servers: Will Lang, Quinn Schmidt, Brynn Busse Gifts: Nick 

& Mary Jo Krueger Family Ushers: Tom & Sam Langhoff, Andrew Schmidt, Nick Krueger Money Counters: Karen 

Weitzenkamp, Brent Lang Sacristan: Pete & Marianne Machaiek 

Sunday, October 16th-10:00 AM 

Lector: Harry Sloot Eucharistic Ministers: Tom Witucki Servers: Riley Hacker, Megan Hacker, Volunteer Gifts: Dave & Lorie 

Schauer Ushers: Tom & Sam Langhoff, Andrew Schmidt, Nick Krueger Money Counters: Karen Weitzenkamp, Brent Lang 

Sacristan: Pete & Marianne Machaiek 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF GIVING – ST. WILLIBRORD’S CHURCH 

Fiscal Year July 1, 2022-June 30, 2023 

Giving July 1st, 2022-September 21st, 2022 

Income                 $22,525.70   

Expenses                $13,388.07 

Net Gain/Loss                $  9,137.63 

 

PRIESTHOOD SUNDAY will be celebrated on Sunday, September 25th.   Please help us thank Fr. Bruno for his service to 

our parish and area faith community, by joining us in the St. Willibrord’s social hall after our 8:00 a.m. Mass for a delicious 

brunch featuring breakfast burritos (a variety to suit your tastes), baked goods, rolls, fresh fruit and beverages.  There will be 

a free will donation going to Fr. Bruno’s India Water Filtration System need.   This is sponsored by the St. Willibrord’s 

Catholic United Financial group, and our area sales representative is Christa Shilling, FIC (call or text 701-730-0292, or 

email Christa at cschilling@catholicunited.org.  www.catholicunitedfinancial.org/rep-christa-schilling   Catholic United 

Financial is a member-owned, not-for-profit financial services company, connecting people of faith, protecting their future 

and generously impacting parishes, schools, and communities. 
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SYMPATHY TO KAREN WEITZENKAMP AND HER FAMILY on the death of her husband, Dennis Weitzenkamp, who 

passed away on Tuesday, September 20th. 

“PLEASE SIGN UP TO HOST A SUNDAY MORNING TREAT for September or October. The sign-up sheet will be in the 

entryway of St. Francis Church.” 

THE PORK CHOP DINNER WAS A SUCCESS!  The gross income was $6,852. We are waiting for all the expenses to come in 

and will have a final net income at a later date. Thanks to all who helped and supported the fundraiser.  

THE RAFFLE WINNERS WERE: Mary Nelson $200.00, Alex Stutsman $100.00, Joanne Schugel $50.00. 

AN UPDATE ON FR BRUNO’S INDIA WATER PROJECT. As of Sept 18th, St Francis has collected the following:  silent raffle 

$623.00, dinner $3,062.01, St Michael’ Knights of Columbus $1,000.00, Church of St Gregory $6,000.00, miscellaneous contributions 

in water pitcher $549.00, total $11,234.01. Thanks to all who supported this project. 

ST. ANDREW’S – FAIRFAX 
 

Saturday, October 1st-5:00 PM 

Lector: Agnes Kiecker Dist: George Wendinger Servers: Annika & Nico Nosbush, Micahl Nachreiner Ushers: Leroy Nosbush, 

Dave Nosbush, Mike Vait Gifts: Kevin & Lisa Schweiss Sacristan: Chuck Marlowe/Carol Gregory 

Saturday, October 8th-5:00 PM 

Lector: Jan Simonsen Dist: Desiree Ziegler Servers: Elyiana & Kayln Hellendrung, Hailey Weinzetl Ushers: Dennis Weinzetl, 

Jason Weinzetl, Pat Schreiner, George Wendinger Gifts: Steve & Sheila Schroeder Sacristan: Mary Ann Dummer/Kathy 

Schroeder 

Saturday, October 15th-5:00 PM 

Lector: Cindy Rieke Dist: Karen Bastian Servers: Nathan & Zach Sandgren, Bernardo Davilla Ushers: Jim Prax, Tom 

Nachreiner, Dave Borth, Randy Boehm Gifts: Sue & Lawrence Schweiss Sacristan: Chuck Marlowe/Carol Gregory 

ROOF PROJECT We will be starting our roof project soon. Please consider donating for this project. You can either use the 

maintenance envelope in your contribution box or just put in an envelope and state it is to be used for the roof fund. We need 

everybody’s help. Thank you. 

FREE 3 TV’S ON TALL METAL STANDS (one with VCR) that were used for religious ed. If anyone is interested in taking one, 

please call Karen Guggisberg at (507) 426-7348. 

ST. ANN’S FUNERAL GROUP 5: Denine Hellendrung, Desiree Ziegler 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF GIVING – ST ANDREW’S CHURCH 

Fiscal Year July 1, 2022-June 30, 2023  

Giving July 1st, 2022 – September 21st, 2022 

Income    $     39,984.29  

Expenses   $     39,696.42 

Net Gain/Loss                $          287.87 



 

 

 

Priesthood Sunday 

September 25, 2022 
 

Join us in St. Willibrord’s social hall after 

8:00 a.m. Mass to help us thank Fr. Bruno 

for his service to our parish and area faith 

community 
 

Serving Breakfast Burritos (a variety to suit your taste), 

baked goods, fresh fruit, beverages–dine in or take out. 

9 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. 
 

Suggested $8 donation going to Fr. Bruno’s India  

Water Filtration System 

 

Sponsored by St. Willibrord’s Catholic United Financial 

Council - Calendar Raffle Fund 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


